
Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the 
Village Hall on Thursday, 18th November 2010

Present	Tony Alcock in the Chair			Erica Forbes				Tony Dunn					Peter Webb

The meeting started at 7.00pm

Apologies had been received from Bob Scarfe, John Tomkins and Richard Honey.

Peter Webb declared an interest in the School as Governor at the point that it was discussed.

Minutes of the Meeting on 21st October 2010 were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
On Saturday 20th November, the Holm Oak tree is to be planted behind the playground, the guard for it has been purchased and a working party has been organised.
It is noted that the grass on the recreation ground needs cutting again.
The chevron signs on the corner at the top of Spelders Hill need cleaning.
It is noted that the 40 mph roundel on the road has been repainted.
School parking seems to have become extremely difficult at present and the Parish Council expressed concerns over the number of pupils and wondered what will happen if the number of pupils is to increase.

Christmas Lights
There was some discussion over how difficult it seems to be to get a tree, Wye are not having one this year because of the difficulties they have experienced.  Tony Dunn came to the meeting with a few suggestions, 1. To decorate the two cherry trees on the pathway up to the Church with the lights, 2. To dig a hole and insert a pipe that is kept in the Churchyard all year and is used to drop a tree into or 3. To plant a Christmas tree in the Churchyard and decorate it annually.  The Parish Council would need to keep the tree trimmed.

The suggestions were considered and it was agreed that further discussion would be needed over points 2 and 3 in the spring but option 1 was preferred for this year.  Erica Forbes is to contact the Church Wardens in Brook to check they are happy with this idea and if so, the lights will be erected on Saturday 4th December at 10am.  Peter Webb agreed to check the lights and purchase any replacement bulbs as necessary.

Budget for 2011/12
The Councillors considered the budget prepared by the Clerk.  The Council were in favour of keeping the precept at £5,000 and this was agreed.

The Financial Statement was approved.
Cheque number 000606 was signed for £128 for Lawncare and cheque number 000607 was signed for £26.70 for reimbursement for the tree guard as supplied by Mr P Forbes.
Tree Warden
The tree warden’s report was circulated.  The tree warden was thanked for an excellent and informative report.  The Parish Council considered the idea of planting free trees but felt there was nowhere suitable for this in Brook.

Any Other Business
Troy Town Lane.  A new planning application has been submitted showing a change in where the ménage will be placed.  This is to be circulated to Councillors but it was felt that this makes no difference to the Parish Councils decision over the planning application.  Brook and particularly Troy Town Lane is prone to flooding.  Faye Faiers, the footpath officer is to look at the fence and access provision for the footpath that runs through this field, too.

Following the reports that Ashford is worst in the Country for its recycling the Parish Council were asked whether they had considered bottle banks etc as a bring to site for recycling behind the village hall.  The Parish Council have discussed this previously, the problems with the siting of such an area is that the lorry needing access to the site is a 12 axled-vehicle which could not gain access to the Village Hall because of the trees at the beginning of the driveway and the turning area being too small for such a vehicle.  Brook Parish Council does not own any other land and, therefore, is unable to consider this matter any further.

Ms Wall had approached the Chairman again about the siting of a “Chill Out Space”, known as a Youth Shelter.  The Parish Council discussed this at length and the Councillors felt the idea impractical for maintenance, costing and positioning reasons.  The Clerk was asked to write to Ms Wall asking where she thinks such a shelter should be placed, the recreation ground is not practical as it is too secluded and the green is not Parish Council owned land.

The Chairman had been told that the footpath that runs from Wye through to Brook, terminating opposite the Public House had not been cut this summer.  The Chairman has asked Faye Faiers to look into this, although some of the Councillors assured the Parish Council that it had been kept clear and they had been walking it.

The Chairman had attended the Parish Seminar – minutes to be circulated.  Tonne bags of salt are being considered to be positioned in each village and spread at the Councils discretion; this has highlighted insurance issues and spreading problems.  Kent Highways were pleased to be able to report that they had not run out of sand last year and were using a mix of salt and sand on the roads.  Kent Highways must save £2.5 million next year; roads will be reviewed in November.

The next meeting was confirmed as Thursday, 9th December 2010, the Clerk would like any items for the agenda by Monday 29th November, please.
 
There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 8.20 pm.

